
Riley PTO Meeting Minutes 
May 10, 2022 - APPROVED 

6:30 PM - Riley Library 
 
 

 

Meeting called to order at 6:37pm 

Pledge of Allegiance recited 

Attendees – Christie Shaffer, Elizabeth Shepard, Dana Nickols, Brandy Mather, Heather Hager, Sarah Doak, Michelle 

Piggott, Hannah Figlewicz, Karena Garman. Zoom attendees – Kelly Parsons 

Previous Meeting Minutes – reviewed, made edits to spelling of couple of attendees names, Brandy motioned to 

approve, Michelle 2nd, all approve 

Financial Report – reviewed April financial report, no edits Michelle motioned to approve, Brandy 2nd, all approve.  

Run Raiser Updates – totals are in, assembly is scheduled for 5/23. Still looking for more parent volunteers to ‘work’ the 

two days, more of a need for Friday! Of 300 students, 214 participated! 

Friday Folders – these have been designed and ordered, final price was slightly over budget at roughly $1070 total 

Ice Cream Social – will be held on 5/25 from 6-8pm, the mileage club course will be open to encourage students to get 

in a last few laps!  Will look for volunteers when we get closer to the event 

Courtyard Funds – purchased deck box and cushions for students to use, going to get mulch and stones this summer, 

looking at possibly getting a ‘paint by number’ mural for the students to help paint  

Playground Project – the district is now looking at funding the playground structure, still waiting on more information, 

we would still use the funds set aside for this project to enhance other areas of the playground like basketball hoops, 

octagon pit, zip lines etc.  

New Board Members – votes are in and new officers have been announced on the FB page, will look at a transition mtg 

over the summer. 2022 to 2023 Riley PTO board members will hold off from August 2022 through July 2023. Dana 

Nickols will again be President. Christie Shaffer will again be Vice President. Tanna McGee will be Secretary and Sarah 

Doak will be stepping down from this position. Hannah Figlewicz will be Treasurer and Heather Hager will be stepping 

down from this position. Nicole Martin, Amanda Moran and Karen Nickols will be Members at Large and Tanna McGee, 

Michelle Pi and Esther Haviland will be stepping down from these positions. 

5th Grade Graduation – nothing new to report 

Open Discussion -   

• Looking at how to increase parent participation in meetings, everyone hopeful with more opportunities 

for volunteers to be involved in the school, it will spur involvement in meetings 

• Mrs. Parsons expressed sincere appreciation for the great lunch and acknowledgement during teacher 

appreciation day 

• 1st mtg of next school year will be on 9/13/22 at 6pm in the Library and will include budget approval. 

Adjournment – Christie made motion to adjourn, Michelle 2nd, adjourned at 713pm 


